Statement by the Grand - Duchy of Luxembourg

on behalf of the European Union

at the IAEA Board of Governors

13 - 17 June 2005
Item 6(e).:
Other Safeguards Implementation Issues - Iran.

Madam Chairperson,

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the European Union. The Acceding Countries Bulgaria and Romania, the Candidate Countries Turkey and Croatia1, as well as the Countries of the Stabilisation and Association Process and potential candidates Albania, Bosnia and Herzegovina, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, and Serbia and Montenegro and the Efta countries Iceland and Norway, members of the European Economic Area, as well as Ukraine, associate themselves with this statement.

Madam Chairperson,

The European Union takes note of the developments reported by the Director-General and Deputy Director General for Safeguards with respect to Iran.  We thank the Secretariat for their continued professional and impartial work.

We welcome the continuing cooperation of certain Member States in the resolution of outstanding issues, and look forward to hearing the results of that cooperation in due course.

The European Union fully supports the Director-General’s call on Iran to provide detailed information on outstanding issues and to allow access to the areas and equipment deemed necessary by the Agency.

The European Union recalls the need for Iran to comply fully with all relevant Board resolutions. As before, the European Union urges Iran to ratify the Additional Protocol without delay.

The European Union continues to support the search for a diplomatic solution initiated by France, Germany and the United Kingdom concerning the Iranian nuclear issue.  Since March 2005 the negotiations towards a long-term agreement within the framework of the Paris Agreement (INFCIRC 637) have continued.  Most recently, the Foreign Ministers of France, Germany and the United Kingdom and the EU High Representative met Dr Rohani and representatives of the Islamic Republic of Iran in Geneva on 25 May.  Both sides stressed their continued commitment to the negotiations foreseen in the Paris Agreement.  By way of a follow up, the European side undertook to make detailed proposals to Iran by the end of July/beginning of August.

The European Union continues to believe that the solution of the nuclear issue inter alia would open the way for a durable and cooperative long-term relationship between the European Union and Iran.

The EU stresses that the maintenance in good faith of the full suspension of all enrichment-related and reprocessing activities is essential for the overall process.

Thank you, Madam Chairperson.

1 Croatia continues to be part of the Stabilisation and Association Process

